European Parliament resolution on the European Private Company and the 14th Company law directive on the transfer of the company seat
1.
Resolution tabled to wind up the debate on the statement by the Commission pursuant to Rule 103(2) of Parliament's Rules of procedure by Giuseppe GARGANI (PPE-DE/IT) on behalf of the Committee on Legal Affairs
2.
EP reference number: B6-0399/2007 / P6-TA-PROV(2007)0491
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 25 October 2007

4.
Subject: Statute for a European Private Company and the 14th Company Law Directive on the transfer of the registered office
5.
Brief analysis / assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
This resolution is a consequence of:

· earlier EP resolution of 1.02.2007 on the European Private Company (SPE) Statute
 in which the Commission is requested to present a proposal on the SPE Statute in 2007;

· the Oral Question O-0042/07 on the state of play on the SPE Statute and the 14th Company Law Directive in which the Commission is asked to give reasons for delays in delivering results on these two issues, and

· the Commission statement made during the EP Plenary on 25 October 2007 and earlier, at the EP Legal Affairs Committee on 3 October 2007, that it will present a proposal on the SPE Statute by mid-2008 and that it will not proceed with the proposal on the 14th Company law directive.

As regards the SPE Statute, the EP welcomes the Commission's commitment to present a legislative proposal on this issue by the end of June 2008 and requests that this legislative proposal is formally included in the Commission's legislative work program (CLWP) of 2008.

Concerning the 14th Company Law Directive, the EP regrets that the Commission, after a considerable delay, decided not to go forward with the proposal on the 14th Company law directive and reserves the right to take further action with regard to the question of cross-border transfer of a company seat.

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken by the Commission:
1. European Private Company Statute

As announced by the Commission at the EP Plenary of 25 October 2007 the Commission intends to present a proposal on the SPE Statute mid-2008 at the latest. The results of stakeholders' consultations, carried out from July to the first week of November, are now being analysed. In parallel the work on the impact assessment is being conducted and should be completed in the first months of2008. Once the impact assessment will be finalised and would allow for identification of the content options of a possible SPE Statute, the Commission will hold a seminar with experts and interested stakeholders on 10 March 2008 to discuss the content of the Statute.

The legislative proposal on the SPE has been included in the 2008 CLWP
.

2. The 14th Company Law Directive

Further to an analysis of the possible added value of a directive taking account of the possibilities already available under Community law for companies to transfer their registered office, the Commissioner for the Internal Market and Services has decided not to pursue work on a possible 14th company law Directive.
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